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Dear CHS Parents, Guardians, and Stu-
dents, 
  
I hope everyone enjoyed a wonderful 
Winter Break! As we start our second 
semester of school, I am hopeful that our 
students and staff are poised to build on 
their successes of last semester. The new 
semester also affords students who did 
not meet academic expectations an op-
portunity to improve their perfor-
mance. It is imperative to participate in 
all school activities daily. 
  
Faculty members, support staff, and 
administrators are committed to ensuring 
that Collinsville High School is an out-
standing place for our students to learn 
and prepare for their future. Our teachers 
have been actively participating in pro-
fessional development activities 
throughout the school year in order to 
meet the needs of our students. Our 
teachers and students have done an 
outstanding job adjusting to numerous 
changes required by COVID-19. We 
continue to seek ways to improve in 
order to more effectively serve our stu-
dents in a safe environment. I am so 
proud of our collective school communi-
ty as we navigate this “new normal” 
together. 

  
All juniors are required to take the 
SAT, which will be administered on 
Tuesday, April 13, 2021. Students are 
encouraged to prepare for the SAT 
and PSAT by using 
www.khanacademy.org/sat, which is 
a free online preparation tool availa-
ble to all students. In addition, CHS 
will offer optional exam practice 
sessions to juniors. Sophomores will 
take the PSAT 10 on April 14. Fresh-
men are scheduled to take the PSAT 
9 on April 15. Seniors should plan to 
take college, career, or job shadow 
days April 13-16, 2021 since they are 
not currently scheduled to be in at-
tendance due to our testing schedule. 
 
Planning and preparation for next 
school year is already underway. We 
recently hosted 8th Grade Student and 
Parent Night virtually in order to 
provide pertinent information to 
future Kahoks. Our school counselors 
are also diligently collaborating with 
current students regarding academic 
schedules. Many of our seniors have 
already made their post-secondary 
plans. Parents and guardians are 
encouraged to discuss possible path-
ways (university, junior college, 

technical school, or military) with their 
children. Furthermore, I recommend that 
students work closely with their parents 
and respective school counselor in de-
veloping a rigorous schedule in order to 
prepare for future academic challenges, 
as well as career goals. CHS utilizes a 
comprehensive college and career readi-
ness solution, Naviance, which assists in 
aligning student strengths and interests 
to postsecondary goals, improving stu-
dent outcomes and connecting learning 
to life. I encourage students and parents 
to review our counseling website and 
contact the CHS Counseling Department 
if you have any questions. 
 
In closing, I would like to reiterate our 
students and staff have been awesome to 
work with collectively and individually. 
I encourage you to share your positive 
CHS experiences with friends, commu-
nity members, and others. As always, it 
is an honor and privilege serving as your 
principal. Please contact me 
at dsnider@cusd.kahoks.org if I can be 
of assistance. Go Kahoks! 
  
Sincerely, 
 
David G. Snider 
Principal 

The Importance of Sleep: Teens From Z-z-z’s to A’s 

Our teens have never been more on the run:  
with classes during the day, extracurricular 
activities or part-time jobs that run into the 
night, then homework -- high school students 
are usually the last to bed and the first to rise. 
The first casualty of these firmly packed sched-
ules is sleep. In fact, some experts say sleep 
deprivation has become a crisis among teens. 
Research shows that teens’ internal biological 
clocks differ from those of pre-teens and adults. 
Even when teenagers go to bed at 10 p.m., 
there’s a part of their brain that is keeping them 
awake, so it's hard for them to fall asleep. That 
same part of the brain doesn't operate to keep 
them awake in the morning, so they’re much 
sleepier than children or adults.  
The adage “early to bed, early to rise makes a 
man healthy, wealthy and wise,” is just as im-
portant for teens as it is for adults. In fact, ade-

quate rest may: 

• Improve mood 

• Increase the chances that your teen will 
get to school on time 

• Increase the chances that your teen will 
be in school 

• Improve academic performance 

• Keep your teen awake while driving 

• Keep weight healthy 
 
There are several steps you can take to make 
sure both you and your teen get a better 
night’s sleep. It may take a few weeks to 
establish a new, natural sleeping routine that 
doesn’t keep you awake or disrupt your 
sleep. 

 

• Avoid or reduce your intake of caffeine. 

• Avoid eating large meals just before going 
to bed. Take a warm bath an hour or two before 
bedtime. 

• Get regular physical activity. 

• Keep your bedroom quiet and dark. 

• Avoid long, late afternoon naps. 

• Read in bed for a few minutes before       
         turning out the light. 
 
For more information, visit the National Sleep 
Foundation at: www.sleepfoundation.org. 
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The Math Department of Collinsville High School is committed to 
providing all students with the chance to receive extra help with their 
math courses. 
 
If your child is struggling or needs a little extra help with their math, he 
or she can take advantage of the tutoring sessions available during the 
school day.  Tutoring is offered during all study halls by teachers within 
the department.  Additionally, all teachers are available before school or 
can set up google meet times to help struggling students.  Have your 
child check with their teacher to see how to schedule extra help. 
 

 The tutoring Schedule for 2020-2021 school year is: 
3rd Hour:  Mr. Tayloe in Rm 102 

4th Hour:  Mr. Liljegren in Rm 106   
5th Hour:  Mr. Blair in Rm 107 

 
Passes can be obtained from any math teacher OR from your child's 
study hall teacher to be a part of the tutoring program. 
 
Also, tutoring is available every Wednesday and Thursday from 3pm to 
4pm remotely on google meet.  Use Class Code 4vbfllq to join the class-
room where the meet code is displayed.  A math department teacher is 
available during this time. 
 
These tutoring opportunities are a great resource for students who need 
extra help in math and our math teachers are waiting to help your child 
any way they can.  So please encourage your child to take advantage of 
these great opportunities! 

The Math Department 
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Collinsville High 

School is finalizing 

course registration for 

the 2021-22 school 

year. If your student 

still needs to select 

courses for next year 

they can still turn in 

their registration 

worksheet to the CHS 

Counseling Office.  

We recommend you 

visit the Registration 

Portion of the Coun-

seling Website. In 

this folder you will 

find resources such 

as blank and sample 

registration work-

sheets for each grade 

level, the Course 

Guide which pro-

vides course descrip-

tions, videos on how 

to complete their 

registration sheets, 

and more. If you 

have any other ques-

tions regarding reg-

istration or courses, 

please contact the 

Counseling Depart-

ment at 346-6320 

ext. 1137. 

student login to their school Gmail account 
and click the link below to review the avail-
able items and place an order.  Contact Mrs. 
Elliff at celliff@cusd.kahoks.org or Ms. 
Gattuso at rgattuso@cusd.kahoks.org if you 
have any questions.  
https://forms.gle/kAtaWNEsXob9V3SD9  
or scan the QR code:   

 
 
 

The Kahok Closet is open! If there are 
items your student needs or your family 
needs, feel free to request them from the 
closet (it's free). We have paper, pencil, 
pens and other school supplies, as well 
as soap, shampoo and other toiletries. 
We also have some clothing items, in-
cluding coats, hats and scarves. We have 
lots of donated items! Have your CHS 

Registration for Courses for the 2021-22  

The Kahok Closet 
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Seniors who purchase the 2021 yearbook will have it automatically mailed to their home 
address in August/September, 2021.  This is for seniors only! 

Dear Parents/Guardians: 
 
Make your son's/daughter's senior year one to remember by placing a congratulatory ad in the yearbook.  This will 
be a wonderful way to say "Congratulations and good luck" while showing off those sweet baby photos or fun mem-
ories you want to showcase of your senior. You may include a picture of your senior at any age along with a few 
"words of wisdom" or encouragement. Keep in mind that the yearbook staff has the right to edit any words, phrases, 
and/or pictures that are deemed inappropriate or will not fit the layout.  
 

There are various sizes of ads in which you can honor your senior. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Kahokian staff needs to receive all the information and photos that you want in the ad by 

Friday, March 12, 2021. 
 

You can either: 
Detach the bottom portion of this letter and return it with your script, payment, and photos; 
Detach the bottom portion of this letter and return it with your payment, then email your script and high resolution 

photos as a jpeg file to kahokian@cusd.kahoks.org.  
*Digital photos via email are preferred.  Please use Senior Ad as your subject line and call if you do not receive a 
confirmation email of receiving it within 5 days; 

Your son/daughter can drop of all information in the main office or vocational office with envelope marked with your 
child’s name and “Attention: Shawn Geppert-Senior Ad.” 

 
If you choose to send in your actual photos, they will not be returned unless you enclose a self-addressed, stamped envelope. Please 

use “Forever” stamps to assure adequate postage. Pictures will not be returned until the 2021 book arrives in August/September.  
Do not send pictures printed from a computer printer.   

 

If you have any questions, call:  346-6320 ext. 1226. 
 

**Did you order your senior’s yearbook yet? They are $48 until Feb. 1, then increase to $55 so order now! 
You can order at: http://jostensyearbooks.com/?REF=A01738000 

Student Name _________________________________________________________________________________  
 
Name of person ordering the ad_________________________ Contact Phone Number_________________ 

Please check ad size:   □ 1/8  ($40)  □ 1/4  ($60)  □ 1/2  ($100)  □ Full Page ($200) 
 

# of Photos Enclosed _____     Amt. enclosed $________ Please check if this will be a surprise:  □ 
 
Please mail information to:  Collinsville High School 
     Kahokian 
     c/o Shawn Geppert 
     2201 South Morrison 
     Collinsville, IL  62234 

Please return this portion with your order.  Please print and use ink. 

 

Size Recommended # 
Words 

Recommended # Photos Price 

1/8 Page 30 1 $40.00 

1/4 Page 60 2 $60.00 

1/2 Page 100 4 $100.00 

Full Page 120 6 $200.00 
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HEALTH OFFICE PROTOCOLS FOR                       
IN PERSON INSTRUCTION 

 

Symptoms of COVID-19:  Do not send your child to school with any of the following symptoms: 
Fever 100 degrees or greater- Chills- Cough- Shortness of Breath/Difficulty Breathing- Fatigue- Sore Mus-
cles/Body Aches-Headache-Loss of Taste or Smell- Sore Throat - Congestion/Runny Nose- Nausea/
Vomiting- Diarrhea 
 

Symptoms and Suspected Case of COVID-19 
If a student becomes ill with COVID-19 like symptoms while at school, the school nurse will be notified. 
Illinois Department of Public Health (IDPH) guidelines will be utilized to assess when /if students should be 
sent home due to their symptoms. If any of the above symptoms are present and new to the student and not 
the result of a recurring health condition such as seasonal allergies or asthma, your child will remain in the 
health office and a parent/guardian will be notified to pick up their child as quickly as possible. 
 

 Symptomatic or suspected students will need to follow one of the following procedures in order to re-
turn to school: 
 

 10-day isolation at home with remote learning: OR 
A medical doctor’s note (written documentation) stating the diagnosis to explain the symptoms; OR 
Proof (written documentation) of a negative COVID-19 test  

 

If your child is sent home from school with symptoms of COVID-19, the rest of the household must be 
quarantined. Siblings in unit 10 schools, will also need to be picked up from school as quickly as possi-
ble. 
 

Confirmed Cases of COVID-19 will need a Health Department Release (written documentation) if pos-
itive for covid or close contact to a positive family member.  
 

 

Confirmed Cases of COVID-19 and Close Contacts 
If a student or staff member tests positive for COVID-19 at school or in your child’s classroom, the CHS 
staff will work closely with the local county health department to determine which individuals are consid-
ered “close contacts” to that positive person. Close contacts will be identified through contact tracing, a pub-
lic health measure used to stop the spread of the virus. Your cooperation is appreciated. Confidentiality will 
be preserved as required by law. Close contacts are defined as any individual who was within 6 feet of an 
infected person for at least 15 minutes (cumulative) with or without a mask starting from 2 calendar days 
before the onset of illness and until the positive person isolates. 
 

You will be notified if your child is ever considered a close contact to a positive COVID-19 case. Close 
contacts are required to quarantine in their home and utilize remote learning for 14 days 
  (starting after the last day of exposure to the positive person), per IDPH guidelines. If your child is in con-

tact with someone outside of school who tested positive for COVID-19, or is a family member of a suspect-

ed case of COVID-19, please notify your school nurse/attendance office immediately. At that time your 

child will need to stay home for 14 days after the last day of contact with the positive person. They will re-

ceive remote learning during this time.  



year college or a technical 

school, there are many 

benefits to pursuing addi-

tional training and educa-

tion after high school.  

 

’Tis the Season…For Fi-

nancial Aid 

With the holidays now over,  

no doubt you’re busier than 

ever. However, there is one 

more important item to add 

to your to-do list. Make sure 

you’re up-to-date on finan-

cial aid terminology and fil-

ing deadlines. Here are 

some helpful resources: 

 

*The Free Application for 
Federal Student Aid 
(FAFSA), the key to un-
locking your student’s fi-
nancial aid opportunities, 
becomes available January 
1 for the 2020–2021 
school year. Because aid is 
handed out on a first-
come, first-served basis, 
graduating seniors and 
their families will want to 
get this form completed 
and submitted as soon as 
possible. Visit the official 
FAFSA website for a list 
of what you need to com-
plete the form and to com-

Whether you are uncertain 
about going to college or you 
just need some reassurance 
you're on the right track, here 
are a few reasons to go to      
college: 

*Every bit of education you get 
after high school increases the 
chances you'll earn good pay. 
Most college graduates earn 
more money during their 
working years than people 
who stop their education at 
high school. 

*The more education you get the 
more likely it is you will al-
ways have a job. According to 
one estimate, by the year 2028 
there will be 19 million more 
jobs for educated workers than 
there are qualified people to 
fill them. 

*Continuing education after high 
school is much more im-
portant for your generation 
than it was for some previous 
generations. Today most good 
jobs require more than a high 
school diploma. Businesses 
want to hire people who know 
how to think and solve prob-
lems. 

*Education beyond high school 

gives you a lot of other bene-

fits, including meeting new 

people, taking part in new op-

portunities to explore your in-

terests, and experiencing suc-

cess. Whether you choose a 4 

plete it at www.fafsa.ed.gov   
(Be careful that you choose 
the .GOV website and NOT 
the .COM site) 

 
*Research the different types of 
financial aid that are available. 
Learn the differences between 
scholarships and grants, private 
and federal loans, and need- 
and merit-based aid. The Fed-
eral Student Aid website has 
the details at http://
studentaid.ed.gov 
 
• Deadlines for financial aid 

vary. Check the FAFSA web-

site and college financial aid 

officers/websites for important 

deadlines. 

• NEVER pay for scholar-

ships or grants. 

• If your student isn’t a senior 

yet, use the sites listed above to 

learn more and prepare. 

 

Adapted from: http://
www.act.org/path/parent/
news/1212.html      

Counseling Department Spotlight: Why Go To College? 
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State Testing is Coming Soon! 
 

The State of Illinois is requiring all 9th, 10th, and 11th grade students to participate in 
standardized testing on April 13-16, 2021.  Juniors will take the SAT on Tuesday, April 
13th and the ISA Required Science exam Friday, April 16th. Sophomores will take the 
PSAT 10 on Wednesday, April 14th, and Freshmen will take the PSAT 9 on Thursday, 
April 15th.  Some students will have to come a second or third day due to testing 
accommodations.   Seniors will be released for the week to attend college visits, job 
shadows, or explore career options.  Seniors will not report to school this week.  
 

Freshmen, Sophomores, and Juniors will only report to school on the days they are 
completing the standardized tests and will be remote all other days. Each testing room 
will have approximately 8 students in each room. We will be grouping hybrid students 
together and remote students will be grouped together.  Students will be socially 
distanced and required to wear their mask during the test.   
 

CHS is providing multiple incentives for Juniors to do their best on the SAT.  These 
incentives will be announced in March in a virtual assembly.  Please help us impress 
upon our students that these tests are important for not only their future but for CHS and 
our community!  Together we can all proudly say that we are Kahok Strong! 
 

Collinsville High School is offering a variety a test preparation options: 
 

Official SAT Practice 
Khan Academy recently partnered with the College Board to create a free Official SAT 
Practice website: www.satpractice.org. Students can use this website to increase their 
test scores.  The CHS counseling department will monitor who uses Khan Academy’s 
Official SAT practice the most and students will be able to earn incentives based on 
how many hours they complete. 
 

SAT Tutoring 
CHS is also offering free test prep classes on Tuesdays and Thursdays starting at the 

end of January.  Look out for an announcement in the next couple weeks.   Each week 

teachers will offer a predetermined lesson that covers strategy and content.  A schedule 

of weekly lessons will be available in the coming weeks.  All lessons are recorded and 

posted on Google Classroom.  Attendance will be taken and students will be entered 

into Cash Prize drawings based on how many sessions they attend. 

http://www.satpractice.org




 



 



 
 

 

 














